1.13.22 Rotary Minutes

Present: Mary Bouchard, Shelly Bullock, Zoren Bullock, Neil DeRaiche, Peggy Haine, Michael Jimenez, Cindy Kain, Joan Munich, Kathleen Overbaugh, Tom Overbaugh, Durand van Doren, Frank Zgola

Absent: Joseph Barrett, Mark Baumann, Ben Guthrie, Dennis Guy-Sell, Mary Guy-Sell, Bill Overbaugh, Darlynne Overbaugh, Angel Stillions

After a welcome and fellowship, President Kathleen opened the “official” meeting with a notice of a District grants seminar to be held online Saturday, February 5 at 10:00 a.m.  The Zoom address is  
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAocOqtrDwrG9RpAEniCxcCSxBwdcKTGoLk  and any club member may attend, but the club needs to send at least two members if we plan to apply for District Grant funding this year.  Frank and Peggy said they had both registered and planned to attend.

Kathleen said she had received a letter from Rotary International laying out RI’s position on COVID, and will forward it to Tburg Rotarians.

Kathleen had also spoken to a representative of the Salvation Army, who told her that all money raised through our bell ringing at the ShurSave stays in the Trumansburg community. He will be speaking at one of our upcoming meetings. Stay tuned.

The conversation turned to the Student of the Month project. We are having difficulty finding nominees because teachers and other school personnel are so overloaded because of COVID. Neil suggested we poster the area, especially in the schools, the library, and the post office.

Tom reported on duck progress. Nearly all of our ducks have been numbered. Frank is in touch with Jessica Giles who coordinates Village events. Most recent thinking is that the duck race will take place on Saturday, May 14, to coincide with the village yard sale.

Frank reported that RYLA will probably take place in the last week of June, hosted by SUNY Oneonta. Because of COVID, the hosts are planning on a 30% decrease in numbers of participants.

Frank stopped in at CARS to drop off some reading material for their clients.  He said the chicken coop we donated is “first class.” Peggy is working on the interim report to the District.

HAPPY DOLLARS
$5 from Kathleen for finally having cleaned the pile off her desk.
$2 from Cindy for having celebrated her great grandson’s first birthday.
$1 from Zoren because a conference he was to have attended in Florida was cancelled
$1 from Peggy, relieved at having gotten through her most recent writing deadline

UPCOMING SPEAKERS
January 20: Kevin Romer on behalf of the Fire Company to fill us in on the need for a new Jaws of Life.
February 10; Meaghan Sheehan Rosen, Coordinator, Friendship Donations Network.

Next meeting, Thursday, January 20 via Zoom, 6:30 for fellowship, 7:00 for official meeting

